· FW: South Bethany Hurricane Update‏
[bookmark: _GoBack]From: Pam Smith [mailto:administrator@southbethany.org] 
Sent: Sunday, October 28, 2012 1:25 PM
Subject: South Bethany Hurricane Update
 
South Bethany,
 
Route 1 is now closed between Dewey Beach and Fred Hudson Road (360) and
will be until the storm has passed.
 
I went up to the beach this morning and the ocean is already to the base of
the dunes.
 
Landfall is now scheduled for about 6 am on Tuesday in Ocean County, NJ.  
 
Reports are that surges will be 2 or 3 inches higher than the storm of '62
(just to give you an idea of the severity of this storm).  Winds are
expected at 60 mph or higher Monday morning through Tuesday morning.
 
Your police personnel are still going door-to-door to let people know about
the mandatory evacuation by 8 pm tonight.
 
As a correction to yesterday's report, Indian River High School is NOT
accepting pets--only Cape Henlopen High School and Milford Middle School are
accepting pets.  They are open at noon today.
 
We will be coordinating our re-entry to South Bethany with the surrounding
towns, so please stay tuned for information on that to come.
 
Our next call is 5 pm today.
 
Please use the following websites to obtain the most up-to-date information
about the storm: 
 
Sussex County EOC Website:  www.sussexcountyde.gov/services/storm  
 
National Weather Service:  www.nws.noaa.gov/er/phi
 
Also stay tuned to local television and radio stations.  Your local news
media is your best source of information.
 
Kathy Jankowski, Mayor
Town of South Bethany
mayorsouthbethany@hotmail.com
302-539-8570
 

